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President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Physical Development Committee—The PDC meeting on Monday was rather uneventful.  However the one large topic that was covered was the first draft of the new aesthetic guidelines for campus buildings.  The Board of Governors is very committed to creating these guidelines, as we have a rather eclectic mix of buildings.  The idea is to maintain a theme but not necessary and one style.  If you have questions or would like to see these guidelines please let me know. 
Development Council—The Development Council met on Friday and had a very productive meeting.  For those who do not know, the Development Council is made up primarily of major donors to the university and they work to continue finding financial support for our institution.  The Deans of each college also joined us to help brainstorm the role of the Council.  Many members wanted to see/hear more students as they felt students are the selling point of the university.  The overall brainstorm was very useful as most development council members did not feel their duties were clear.  As Don Fry has resigned, we also spent some time getting to know Joyce Berry who will now takeover his role as the Vice President for Advancement and Development.  In addition, we reviewed the new aesthetic guidelines previously mentioned.  
Student Fee Review Board—Two major presentations are going on at SFRB that not only involve Jon but also me.  First off, Dr. Penley presented to SFRB about the proposed Athletics fee increase.  The increase would be $15/semester, not $30/semester as we had thought.  The SFRB is hashing all this out but Senate will need to review this matter when the SFRB Bill comes forward.  So please start thinking about it now.  Lastly, I will be presenting to SFRB on Monday, April 10th on behalf of ASCSU.  Director Brunner and Controller Plant are helping me prepare and we will also need the help of the President and Vice President Elects.
Transfort—On Monday night Jon and I joined Marlys Sittner and Karen Schneiders for dinner to discuss transit issues.  As Transfort recently attended a transit conference, they came back with a bunch of new ideas.  I cannot tell you how much better the relationship between ASCSU and Transfort has been this year and it continues to improve.  Currently, Transfort is looking into the costs of providing a small, shuttle-like service that would leave from the Transit Center after hours taking anyone who needs a ride to their home.  This is thought to be a much cheaper solution to the night fixed route.  We will keep you posted on this and contract negotiations.  It’s important for you to know that while Transfort would love to get back their previous funding levels, they understand that this is not realistic from our end.  
Elections—I hope I don’t have to remind you, but just in case VOTE!  In addition, please do everything possible to get your friends and classmates to vote also!
Dr. Penley Review—I submitted my written materials for Dr. Penley’s review.  In those materials, I only addressed the evaluation criteria for his position.  However I will be giving additional verbal/written feedback for other areas of his job.  Thus if you have any feedback please let me know as I will be meeting with the Board on April 12th in Pueblo.
Resignation—Joanne Mendenhall of ASAP has resigned for personal reasons.  She will be completing CSU Idol for the semester however.  Please let her know how much we will miss her!
Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

SFB This Past Week
We had three groups come before the board with four total budgets.  All were approved.  Here is a summary:

· Turkish Student Association:  $2,100

· SOVA:  $253

· Campus Feminist Alliance:  $3,787

SFB This Week
We currently have two groups on the agenda for this week’s meeting.  An important note, we will be meeting in Clark C250 since no rooms were open in the student center for this meeting.

Budgets
I am in the process of revising the spreadsheet that is used by the newly elected President and Vice President to outline their forecasted budget for fiscal year 2006-07.  The previous spreadsheet didn’t correspond with account numbers assigned to certain expenses, thus allocating money to those account numbers was a nightmare.  No worries, the problem will be corrected this year.

End of the Year Report
Although we don’t want to admit it, the semester is coming to an end rather quickly.  It is critical to pass along knowledge to future directors and that is why I will be starting on my report now, so I do not rush it or lose quality.

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

We covered some great topics and had some interesting discussion on legislative issues at last week's College Council Roundtable. We did not have the attendance I had hoped for, but hopefully we can change that for the last one of the year at the end of April. I will be looking to possibly restructure these events for next year. Thank you to Director Jeffries and Assistant Director Ragland for coming to speak. 
 

One event discussed at the Roundtable was the 30th Anniversary Celebration and Fundraiser for Special Needs Swim at Epic. The cost is normally $3.50 per family per day, which may not seem like a lot, but it really ads up and often these families are already suffering from financial stress due to their child's needs. The event will be this Sunday, April 9th from 5 to 7 in the North Ballroom. Dessert will be served and a slide show presented. A five dollar donation is encouraged. Please RSVP to Trish Becker at 970-491-2321 or kdtrish@yahoo.com. 

 

The textbook order due date for professors is April 15th!!!!!! Mention it to your professors! I will be doing a mass mailing later in the week, so if you feel like licking envelopes, be looking for an opportunity to help!

 

In conclusion: there are only four and a half weeks of classes left, and then finals week, in my college career. In that time I have four papers, one project, one two-hour presentation, five tests, and one teacher liscensure exam. Is that scary to anyone else?

 

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

I am working on our next Forum, the “Diversity in the Curriculum Forum” which will be held on Tuesday, April 18th from 6:30-8pm in the Senate Chambers. Also, I am finalizing the planning for the Advocacy Appreciation Reception that will be on Wednesday, April 19th in the University Club form 3-5pm.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting again on April 13th from 4-5pm. 

CSUnity- April 8th from 9:00a-3:00p 
IMPORTANT DATES:

Black Student Services

· The Office Of Black Student Services 22nd Annual Awards Ceremony "In Pursuit of Excellence" - Saturday, April 29, 2006 1:00pm in the Middle-West Ballroom
El Centro

· El Centro's Annual Awards Banquet - Friday, April 28th, 7-9PM in 210 Lory Student Center (contact Shirley Guitron)
Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· T’BGLAD week is currently going on.  I encourage students to participate in the weeks activities
· "Business Panel" April 4th, 11:00am in LSC 213-215
"Meet the Gays" April 4th, 11am -1pm on the plaza.
"Transgender Program" April 4th, 5pm in LSC 213
"Poltical Activism"  April 4th ,  7pm  in LSC  213
· Friday Movie- "The Life and Times of Harvey Milk." April 7th at 10:00a and 1:00p in the GLBTSS Office
· Lavender Graduation is coming up! Sunday, April 9, 2006 6:30 pm, Hilton Fort Collins
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon- “Caretaking Across Generations: Women Share Their Experiences” April 5th- LSC room 220
A/PASS

· Asian Fest is coming up and will be April 19th through April 30th- see calendar for details
Native America Student Services

· NASS Graduation Reception - Thursday, April 13, 2006, 5-7:30pm in Ammons Hall (contact Ty Smith)
Diversity in the Curriculum Forum- April 18th at 6:30p in the Senate Chambers

Advocacy Appreciation Reception- April 19th from 3-5pm in the University Club
Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

Here’s the latest with RLT:

· We are still in the midst of planning the HSLC and I-Ball.

· Once again, I NEED YOUR PICTURES!!

· I-Ball has a theme… Want to know??  Be at Senate on Wednesday…

· The HSLC is rolling on.  We have hit some snags, but that is normal for any project.  If you attended any of the local high schools and think you can help us get in contact with them, please let me know ASAP.  

· Right now, we are having the most trouble with getting schools to respond, but this is not unusual from years past.  

· As you may have heard, Mayor Hutchinson will be our keynote speaker this year.  As well, we will be having a friend of Kyle Lohman, who is the leader of an international organization, will be our morning opening speaker.  

· The Ram Leaders have been working incredible hard on all of their endeavors, so please congratulate them!!  

· One last thing, last week the Ram Leaders were visited by Dr. Penley for a brief, but encouraging, speech on leadership.  This week they will be chatting with Dr. Kuk.  

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

The long bill is currently going to the senate for approval.  The House has passed favorable amendments that give more state funding to higher education.  The Senate in concerned with these amendments and could possibly remove them.  I will be monitoring the action Tuesday at the capitol and will give a more indepth report during senate on Wednesday.

 

Higher ed is generating phone calls to Senators to encourage them to support the House version of the Long Bill as it relates to higher ed (especially supporting the “MOE” amendment which puts an additional $6.8 million into Fee For Service.  I encourage ALL CSU Students to call/email Sen. Johnson and ask for his support ASAP!

       ~Sen Johnson's Contact Info: 

          303-866-4853

         steve.johnson.senate@state.co.us
If anyone has any questions pertaining to Sen. Smith's piece of legislation I would be happy to explain the current situation that demands immediate ASCSU action on this issue.

Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Student Services Director –Brett Dobinsky
ASAP Director –Katie Dougan

Judicial Report –Joy Ahrens
~ The Supreme Court has been coming up with some new ideas for next year.  Some we will start trying now, but look foward to new things next year!

~ Today we are meeting with the Community Issues Committee to go over the bill affecting our part of the Constitution.

~Tomorrow we are looking foward to a dinner out before Senate.

~ Yay Kyle!

